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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

April19, 1999 

The Reverend Deacon Aren Jebejian 
Deacon-in-Charge 
St. Gregory the Illuminator Church 
6700 West Diversey Avenue 
Chicago, IL 60707 

Dear Deacon Aren: 

We have reviewed your 1998 Annual Report and the accompanying documents. We 
have found the following deficiencies in your report and ask that you return the corrected 
information to our office: 

1. In accordance with Bylaw 14B, double the amount of vacancies should appear on 
the ballot. This was not the case. Please make every effort in next year's election 
to comply with this Bylaw. 

2. On pages 8 and 11 you have failed to account for the cash. 

In the meantime, we approve your parish elections that appear to have been otherwise 
conducted in an orderly manner, listed below: 

Garrick Abezetian 
Armen Zakarian 
Michelle Babikian 
Silva Karachorlu 

Kindly send to the Diocesan Office, the names, titles, addresses and telephone numbers 
of the new officers at your earliest convenience. 

We pray that the Holy Spirit will continue to guide you and your new Parish Council. 

With prayers, 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 
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